Mental Health Crisis Breathing Space Privacy Notice
Your information will be used by an Approved Mental Health Professional (AMHP) to certify that you are receiving mental health crisis treatment. This evidence can be used by a debt advice provider to initiate a mental health crisis breathing space on your behalf.
Worcestershire County Council is the Data Controller under data protection law. The information that will be given to the debt advice provider will include your name, address and date of birth, and your contact details. 
The legal basis for processing this data is under Article 6(1)(e) of the UK General Data Protection Regulations,  the processing is necessary to perform a task in the public interest or for our official functions, with a clear basis in law – in this case, Part 3 of The Debt Respite Scheme (Breathing Space Moratorium and Mental Health Crisis Moratorium) (England and Wales) Regulations 2020. The Article 9 processing conditions for any special category data such as about your health are Article 9 (2)(a), explicit consent and Article 9(2)(h) provision of health and social care.
The information will be shared with a debt advice agency who in turn will share the information with other organisations, including the breathing space scheme administrator, your creditors and their agents. This will help the debt advice agency to establish your financial situation and make sure your creditors know you are protected by the scheme. Your creditors will be notified that you are in a Mental Health Crisis Breathing Space, but they will not be given any specific information about your condition or your treatment. The debt adviser will also be able to contact you later, to offer you help to manage your debts.
You have a number of rights under data protection law, including the right to request your information. You also have a right to make a complaint about our handling of your personal data to the Information Commissioner’s Office. Further information is available from https://ico.org,uk
If you would like to contact the Data Protection Officer directly, please contact the Council's Corporate Information Governance Team:
· email: dataprotection@worcestershire.gov.uk
· telephone: 01905 845571
· address: Data Protection Officer, Corporate Information Governance Team (CIGT), Worcestershire County Council, County Hall, Spetchley Road, Worcester, WR5 2NP
Find out more about how Worcestershire County Council uses your personal data at https://www.worcestershire.gov.uk/info/20569/how_we_use_your_information.

